
Traffic studies needed before land should be donated

As reported in recent articles in the Sun, Clark Butler desires that SW 24th Ave be made a four-lane divided road.  This, he admits, would help traffic arrive and depart from a new development that will double the commercial space in the current Butler Plaza. 

The four-lane version of SW 24th Ave may seem on a fast track, but two major obstacles loom.  First, the road is being touted as part of an east-west traffic connector, yet no traffic study has verified that such a four-lane SW 24th Ave is a cost-efficient way to alleviate the increasingly severe traffic jams in the SW 20th Avenue and Butler Plaza areas.  Second, and more immediately serious, the connector requires that the University of Florida donate the right-of-way for the segment that goes through the Natural Area Teaching Laboratory (NATL) from SW 34th Street to Archer Road.

In February and March of this year, University officials pledged to the MTPO and the Alachua County Commission that they would recommend such a donation of right-of-way and vet it through the Master Plan amendment process.  More than six months later these officials have yet to start the amendment process or even to specify exactly what part or how much of NATL they intend to donate.  Perhaps it is because they cannot decide how to explain their offer of campus land for a road not verified by traffic studies.

Whatever the reason for this delay, it should not continue. The Natural Area Advisory Committee, composed mostly of faculty who use NATL in their courses, is therefore proposing that the Faculty Senate ask President Young to withdraw his commitment to recommend the donation.  This will allow his successor to re-evaluate the wisdom of the donation in the light of traffic studies and input from appropriate faculty committees. 

The text of the proposed Faculty Senate action and other information about SW 24th Avenue are at http://natl.ifas.ufl.edu/24thAve.htm.

T. J. Walker, Chair, Natural Area Advisory Committee


